STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 15 SEPTEMBER 2014

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Trish Giles, Andrew Henderson, County Cllr Hudspeth, District Cllr Courts


	Public:
	1 

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
The member of the public queried the unfinished white line at the junction of Holliers Crescent from North Street.   The clerk confirmed that she would raise the query with OCC. 
The member of the public also asked what the bags on the side of the recycle lorries were used for, as they have the potential of being ripped off and the contents littering the countryside.  They also suggested nets for the opening on the lorries to ensure the litter doesn’t fly out.  District Cllr Courts said that he would look into this. 
913
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr Gardner, Cllr Hinton and Cllr Knight.
914
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received. 
915
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 21 July 2014 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None.
916
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Nothing further was added to County Cllr Hudspeth’s or District Cllr Court’s report.

At this point in the meeting Cllr Dyer brought up the subject of the weight restriction that the village of Lower Heyford were hoping to impose.  Cllr Dyer read out a response that had been received from Barton’s Anti Lorry Action Group in connection with potential restriction.  Main views of the group included planning conditions barring HGV’s from the B4030 (East) are ignored and not policed and planners have mismanaged planning agreements by imposing routing restrictions on some businesses and omitting them on other applications.  When the Heyford Bridge was rebuilt a few years ago, this would have been an obvious time to apply a 7.5 tonne restriction and thereby protect many villages from the HGV blight.   

Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that historical planning would not have routing agreements and you cannot impose retrospectively.    The member of the public commented that by imposing a weight restriction it is just pushing the problem elsewhere.  Goods need to be delivered but maybe a width restriction would be better.

Cllr Hudspeth went on to say that the bridge would have been rebuilt to the same standard, reinstating it to the original weight limit.   They would not rebuild it to a lower standard.  Cllr Hudspeth finished by saying that he would be happy to arrange a meeting to discuss further.

917
Donation request from Middle Barton School – for updating library books following the reinstatement of the library


The clerk confirmed that she was waiting for a response from the school about how the 
library would be incorporated into the day to day running/curriculum.  

918
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

-
Emergency plan update



The plan had been finalised but now a shorten version would need to be collated for 

distribution to the public and inclusion on the PC website.
· 
Winter preparation 14/15

Cllr Henderson to chase Trevor Stewart about the production of a salt storage box 
at the Sports & Social Club.

The clerk to speak to Barton Abbey re. storing the PC salt.
· 
HGV Weight Limit – Lower Heyford

See point 916
919
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Community Lead Plan (CLP) – Your Village, Your Say
Cllr Dyer confirmed that she had put a note in the last bulletin asking for volunteers to join the committee but to date no one had come forward.  She confirmed that she would put another note asking for volunteers in the forthcoming bulletin. 

(b) 
Affordable Housing Update, including North Street


No further updates.

(c)
Automated External Defibrillator (AED)



Both the Sports & Social Club (S&SC) and the Alice Marshall Hall (AMH) were happy 

to site the defibrillator.  However, it was agreed that the AMH would be the most 

convenient location.  Should the PC go ahead and get a second unit, then it would be 

located at the S&SC.   


The clerk to obtain three quotes for the installation of the unit – this involves 


connecting the AED to the power supply. 
920 
Circulation Folder 

No matters arising.
921

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
Nothing to report.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Car park sign 



Cllr Hinton to speak to the Playing Field Committee about installing the sign on the 

grass verge at the entrance to the car park.



The clerk to re-distribute the price of the sign obtained from OCC previously.


M&D Gardening Services asked if the PC required a second weed spray around the 

village.


RESOLVED


THAT, no second weed spray was required.


A request had been received to have the hedgerow on the right hand side of Church 

Lane as you leave South Street, but before the left hand corner cut back. 

 

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact OCC with the request.



Cllr Giles mentioned the possible siting of a mirror at the corner of Church Lane.  Cllr 

Hudspeth confirmed that OCC are against putting mirrors up.


(c)
Transport – The Chair

 


Nothing to report.

(d)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields

Signatures were being collected from members of the public to support the 
development of the outside toilets.     



The PC had been approached about contributing to the on-going maintenance costs 
of the toilets.  The PC confirmed that they were happy to contribute but were 
waiting for more definitive costs.



(e)
Arts and Leisure






922
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 
Hopcrofts Holt Service Station, Steeple Aston, redevelopment of site comprising of 

new petrol filling station, shop with Manager’s living accommodation above and 

three bay workshop.



Cllr Courts confirmed that he had asked for the planning application to go to 


committee as he was worried that the redevelopment may take trade away from 

the village shop.  Cllr Courts asked the PC their view.  The councillors present felt 

that it would not be a major threat as the garage shop would only be used


when the village shop was closed, e.g. in the evening and on Sundays.  Cllr Courts 

said that he would speak to the shop owners to get their view.
· 
14 Farriers Road, Erection of replacement porch and alterations to form new ramps 
to side and rear.   No objections
34 Holliers Crescent – Cllr Henderson had been approached by 3 residents about the large garage that had been erected at the property.  The PC had raised the concern with WODC previously but the case had been closed.  Some of the garage is screened off by a hedge but if this hedge is removed it would be a real eye sore.  The house opposite had to paint their bricks on their extension to blend in with the colour of the original house; however, this garage is a completely different colour/material.  Cllr Courts said that he would look into this.

31 North Street – Cllr Henderson is still receiving complaints about the car being parked on the verge outside this property which is obstructing the eye line as you leave Fleming Drive.  

The clerk confirmed that she would ask PCSO Chris Jones to follow this up with the property owners.
923
Finances 


(a) 
Report from Finance Sub Committee of its meeting



Cllr Giles reported that the grass cutting grant was being cut by 50% next year and 

so this would need to be taken into consideration when preparing the precept for 

15/16.  The donation request from the school in connection with the new library 

was discussed, as was the possible contribution to the ongoing maintenance costs of 

the new toilets at the S&SC. It was also agreed that after three years the clerk would 

receive a salary increase from LC 19 to LC20.  


(b) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda 



September 2014)  

     
 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 15 September 2014 



M&D Gardening Services – 2 x village grass cutting £590



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

924
To receive items for next agenda

CLP

Defibrillator

Emergency Plan

Winter preparation

Remove Lower Heyford Weight Limit

925
AOB 
926
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 20 October 2014 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
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  Signed .............................................


